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This week in the Tennessee General Assembly, key legislative activity and business developments 

underscored the fast-approaching conclusion of the 2025 session. With adjournment scheduled for 

later this month, several committees have already closed, leaving only a few remaining to finalize 

outstanding business in both chambers.  

 

In the Senate, the Government Operations, State and Local, and Finance Committees are set to 

complete their final calendars, while the House will continue work in the Government Operations, 

Finance, Judiciary, State and Local, and Private Acts Committees. The Appropriations 

Subcommittee is scheduled to meet twice this week as work on the state budget intensifies.  

 

To keep pace with the accelerated timeline, both the House and Senate have added an extra floor 

session. As committees wrap up and legislative calendars narrow, lawmakers are now focused on 

advancing remaining bills and finalizing the state budget ahead of the session’s formal 

adjournment. 


